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Strategic Planning Commitee – 5th November 24 
At this meeting, specific chapters of the local plan were brought back to the committee to 
be redrafted with small wording tweaks and minor changes. The chapters discussed this 
time were: 
 

• Chapter 3 – the spatial strategy 
• Chapter 5 – future growth and development on the western side of East Devon 
• Chapter 7A – responding to the climate emergency 
• Chapter 7B – adaptation and resilience to climate change 
• Chapter 13 – protecting and enhancing our outstanding biodiversity and 

geodiversity 
 
The redrafted policies were adopted by the committee, with some additional revisions 
discussed during the meeting, and full policy chapters can be found appended to the draft 
minutes on the EDDC website.  
 
Strategic Planning Commitee – 22nd November 24 
I was unable to attend this meeting due to work, but I read the papers beforehand and 
caught up with colleagues after the fact. This meeting was due to discuss additional 
redrafted chapters, settlement boundaries and viability assessment findings. There were 
other items on the agenda, but these items have been postponed to the following week.  
 
Of particular interest to me in relation to the settlement boundaries of Ottery and Tipton 
was the rationale behind making tweaks to the boundaries.  The new boundaries include 
site allocations recently agreed for inclusion in the emerging local plan.  
 
Ottery St Mary 
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I find it interesting that land adjacent to Otry_10 and GH/ED/27 has been excluded from the 
settlement boundary due to having no safe pedestrian access.  
 

 
  
Tipton St John 
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All settlement boundaries proposed at this meeting were agreed. 
 
Strategic Planning Commitee –29th November 24 
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At the time of writing this report, this meeting has not yet happened. Again, I am unable to 
attend due to work, but I will provide a verbal update at the town council meeting on 2nd 
December. 
 
 
Updates from Cabinet – 27th November 24 
 
Elections update  
The printing company has taken full responsibility for the delivery issues had with polling 
cards and postal votes. They advised it had “exposed a gap in their front-end processing 
quality checks that needed to be addressed”. The printing company paid for the first-class 
delivery to ensure the polling cards were delivered as quickly as possible. Various 
additional checks and balances have now been agreed with the company to avoid such 
issues happening with future elections.  
 
Remote attendance/proxy voting consultation 
The Cabinet has agreed on a consultation response on behalf of EDDC. It has been 
welcomed as a positive step forward for local authorities to be able to improve 
engagement with members of the public and elected members alike.  
 
EDDC are not in favor of proxy voting because of the perception of pre-determination, 
which undemocratic and removes the purpose of debate from the process. It is believed 
that enabling remote attendance, and remote voting, this would negate the need for proxy 
voting entirely.  


